


dance, kickboxing and body sculpting rou
tines over Zoom. Following the 45-minute 
total-body workout, many people would 

stay logged in and chat with each other. 
"This was my way of giving back to the 

community by helping people to be fit and 
healthy so they could keep their immune 
system strong while being stuck at home," 
Pick explains. 

Initially, attendance comprised her 
former students and fellow Beth El 
members, and expanded to include their 
friends and blossomed into an extended 
"virtual fitness family." 

"I am grateful to Marilyn for offering 
her motivational and fun fitness classes 
via Zoom during the pandemic," says 
Owings Mills resident Lisa Meizlish. "Her 
classes kept me in tune with my fitness 
plan during such an unsettling time and 
continue to do so." 

In December of 2020, Pick demonstrated 
her virtual teaching skills on TVs "Live with 

Kelly & Ryan." Word spread, inspiring people 
to log on from Virginia, Florida, New York, 

New Jersey, Rhode Island, Michigan, New 

Mexico, Aruba, Italy and Israel. 

"Marilyn's class is awesome. I love the 
music and routines," says Arlene Dobrow 
of Marlboro, New Jersey. "It definitely 

helped me through the pandemic and 
continues to motivate me to exercise." 

"One glance 
at Marilyn's 

smile and you're 
pepped up, 

then the music 
and steps." 

-Pearl Zarsky 

Says Pearl Zarsky of the Israeli town of 
Caesarea: "One glance at Marilyn's smile 

and you're pepped up, then the music and 

steps. It's a wonderful way to round out 
the day and, of course, the extra perk is 

connecting with lovely ladies and family 
from afar." 

Still going strong and free, "Fitness for 

All" takes place Sundays at 10:30 a.m. 

(Eastern Standard Time). Pick livestreams 

from the homes she shares with her 

husband, Karl, in Owings Mills and Aruba 
(where their GroceriesToGo Aruba family 

business is based). 

The class has a recurring Zoom link that 
Pick sends in a weekly email reminder, 

often with a healthy recipe. Busier than 
ever, she devotes hours and sometimes 

whole days each week to choreography 
and music selection, choosing a mix 

of Top 40, dance and high energy songs to 

keep everyone moving and grooving. 

"Creating 'Fitness For All' has been one 

of the most rewarding experiences in 
my career," Pick says. "To this day, I love 

meeting everyone who attends my class 
and connecting with them from wherever 

they are in the world. Sunday morning is 

my most special time of the week." 9 

For information, email fitnessdimen

sions333@gmail.com. 

Caryn R. Sagal is a Baltimore-based public 

relations consultant and freelance writer. 
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